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Next Meeting Is Sun., March. 14
OUR next meeting will be Sunday, March 14 at the newly renovated Dalton freight depot just off Morris Street.  Our featured guest speaker will be Charles Bowen.  Mr. Bowen served as the principal of Dalton High from 1946-1968 & as the Dalton Public Schools superintendent from 1968-1975.  Make plans to attend this event as Mr. Bowen shares his memories & an interesting history of Dalton schools.

PLEASANT VALLEY NAMED TO 
NATIONAL REGISTER

THE Whitfield-Murray Historical Society recently received notification that the Pleasant Valley Historic District in Murray County had been named to the National Register of Historic Places.  This is one of the highest honors given to historic places in our country & has been a goal of the society for several years.  Pleasant Valley is the first rural historic district in this area to be named to the National Register.  

Pleasant Valley is located just north of Eton &, according to the nomination, is a “distinctive place in the north Georgia mountains because it remains an intact historic agricultural landscape.”  The district includes the 1922 Mill Creek Bridge as well as 35 other historic homes, barns, smokehouses & other structures, plus the Adair Cemetery.

WELCOME
NEW  MEMBERS!
Nancy Adams, Crandall
Ann Compton, Dalton
Breanna Goodwin, Dalton

Martha Gordon, Chatsworth

Tonia Kendrick, Chatsworth

NEW OFFICERS:

2nd vice-president, Melissa Burchfield

Secretary, Jan McNeill

Board of Trustees, Bruce Davies
THANKS

*** To the City of Dalton for the recent grant in the amount of $25,000.00!

*** To Mr. Frank Adams & the Community Service workers under his supervision.  They have helped tremendously at the Vann House, the Wright Hotel, & Chatsworth Depot.  The City of Chatsworth is funding the installation of heat & air at the Depot, & the Chatsworth street dept. provides considerable assistance with the upkeep of the hotel & depot grounds.  
***To the City of Dalton for helping us remove debris from the Archives renovation.
Hamilton House Stabilization Update

WORK on the Hamilton House Stabilization Project continues!  Drainage systems have been added to remediate water intrusion in the basement, & installation of structural steel to stabilize the west wall has occurred.  Up next:  a new roof, re-pointing of brick, & repair/painting of exterior woodwork.  This work should make the structure water tight.  Once this work is completed, we will need to repaint the interior & do a few other interior repairs before we can move back in.  It’s rather exciting that all these improvements will allow the Hamilton House to reopen to the public in time for the 150th Civil War Sesquicentennial beginning in November 2010.
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Cookbook Reminder
WE are currently seeking submissions for our new cookbook publication due out this fall.  If you have family recipes, stories or photographs that you’d like to share, submission forms may be obtained in person at the Archives, 715 Chattanooga Ave.; OR by sending  a SASE to WMHS Cookbook Project,  P.O. Box 6180, Dalton GA  30722; OR email: wmhs@optilink.us; OR on our website
http://www.whitfield-murrayhistoricalsociety.org/publications/2010cookbookproject.html. 
DONATIONS
GENERAL FUND: Marc & Penny Carpenter, Ida Minor, Erwin Mitchell, Ron Hamrick, Virgelia Meek, Cynthia McCreery, Sherri Leland, Florence Brackett, Betty Cook, Michael Smith, Edd Jones, Jeff Thomas, Tonia Kendrick, Milton Ryman, Roland & Sara Harbin.
ARCHIVES LANDSCAPING:  Mr. & Mrs. Don Ritchie.
IN HONOR OF DR. BILL BLACKMAN:  Pat Spanjer.
IN MEMORY OF WALLY BRYANT, RON ENSLEY, MYRTIS DECK & DANNY DANTZLER:  Dr. & Mrs. Murray Lumpkin.
IN MEMORY OF HENRY CLAYTON PARKER: The Civil War Roundtable of Dalton.
IN MEMORY OF LOUISE COKER:  Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Alderman, The Civil War Roundtable of Dalton, Loretta Coker, Darlene Higgins, Tim Howard, Joanne Lewis, Mr. & Mrs. Byron Lotspeich, Mr. & Mrs. Frank Loyd, Mr. & Mrs. Carlton McDaniel, Smyrna Baptist Church (Chatsworth), Ellen Thompson, United Daughters of the Confederacy, & Marcelle White.
BLUNT HOUSE FUND:  Marvin Lewis.
ALDERMAN CHALLENGE:  Wayne Alderman, Marc Carpenter, Carolyn Luffman, & Ellen Thompson.
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DONATED ITEMS
· Linens donated by Mr. & Mrs. William Edwards, Dalton.

· A 1907 Beckwith Pump Organ donated by Vivian Wright, Dalton.

· Furniture, railroad artifacts & other items have been gifted to the society by Ragan Elrod, Chatsworth.  
· Several items, including a child’s chair made by Civil War veteran Monteville Roberts were donated by the Roberts & Cox families.  
· Pat Ausmus donated a 1931 class ring from Chatsworth High School.

· Mr. & Mrs. Sam Kittle donated a class ring from Dalton High.

· Phil Lea of Cleveland donated pictures of the Tennga train depot.  
· Doyle Pritchett donated his mother’s diploma from the Lucy Hill Class of 1926 to the Spring Place Old Methodist Church museum. 
· Wilma S. Langley & Betty Bowlin for arranging the donation of an antique quilting frame belonging to long-time Murray Co. resident Bertha Scott Langley.  
· A collection of artifacts from Dr. Robert Howell Bradley were received from Don & Fran Bradley Poole, including several instruments, ledgers, bottles, & a chair.

CONTACT US

In Person:
Whitfield-Murray History Center & Archives

715 Chattanooga Ave.,  Dalton, GA  30720

Open Tues.-Fri., 10a.m. to 5p.m.

& Sat., 9 a.m.-1 p.m.

By Mail:  

P.O. Box 6180, Dalton, GA  30722
By Phone:   706-278-0217

Email:   wmhs@optilink.us

On the Web:  

www.whitfield-murrayhistorycenter.org
Murray Website Turns Five!

THE Murray County online museum created & maintained by society member Herman McDaniel turned five on Feb. 15.  The website contains a vast amount of historical information, photographs & other items related to the history of Murray Co. Since its inception, the website has become a popular site for those interested in local history.  Check it out:www.murraycountymuseum.com.  

We are also continuing to expand the society’s website with information & photos.  If you’d like to help with this endeavor, please let us know!

Facebook Folks:  Become a fan of the Whitfield-Murray Historical Society Page!

WMHS Will Celebrate Historic Preservation Month with Awards & Scholarships
MAY is Historic Preservation Month, so it’s fitting that the annual WMHS Historic Preservation Awards & scholarships will be presented Sunday, May 16 at Prater’s Mill.  Want to nominate someone for a preservation award?  Forms are on our website & ready for pickup at the archives.  Scholarship information has been sent to public high schools in both counties.
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RUMMAGE!

DON’T FORGET to start gathering up all that unwanted “stuff” for our spring rummage sale at the Archives.  We accept clothing, books, furniture, & other household items.

Whitfield-Murray Historical Society	                                      March 2010.








               














Time to pay your dues! 


 If you have not yet paid your membership dues for 2010, please remember to do so as soon as possible.  If your dues are current, the date on your mailing label will read 2010 or 2011. This year’s Alderman Challenge is to give 10% more than you did last year!





Condolences


to the family of Louise Coker, to Mrs. Mary Lou Kyle in the death of her son Harold Ray Kyle, & to Carolyn Luffman in the death of her father Harry Zelinsky
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